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LONDON (Standard & Poor's) Oct. 26, 2005--Standard & Poor's Ratings Serv
said today that it revised its outlook on Sweden-based telecommunication
equipment supplier Ericsson (Telefonaktiebolaget L.M.) to stable from
positive, following the company's agreement to buy 75% of the assets of
Marconi PLC. At the same time, the 'BBB-/A-3' ratings on Ericsson were
affirmed.
"Although Standard & Poor's acknowledges the strategic rationale fo
Marconi transaction in the context of the medium-to-long-term expected
developments in the industry, we note that the assets to be acquired wil
initially weaken Ericsson's earnings and cash flow generation and
significantly increase its exposure to the weak wireline telecoms equipm
sector," said Standard & Poor's credit analyst Leandro De Torres.
This sector continues to experience significant pressures given its
dramatically decreased size, the increased competitiveness of traditiona
Asian producers, continued weakness in certain fixed communication
technologies, and ongoing major technological transitions.
"The stable outlook reflects our expectation that the wireless equi
trading environment will remain supportive in the medium term and that
Ericsson will restructure and integrate the assets to be acquired from M
so as to bring their margins and cash flow generation into line with the
level within the next two years," said Mr. De Torres. "In addition, it i
critical that Ericsson maintain a very liquid balance sheet and strong c
ratios, and that it show restraint in undertaking any major credit-dilut
acquisition."
Ericsson will pay £1.2 billion ($2.13 billion) in cash for 75% of
Marconi's assets, including its German radio transmission operations, It
optics and access operations, and U.S. datacom businesses. The assets in
£1.1 billion of intangibles that will be tax deductible.
Ratings information is available to subscribers of RatingsDirect,
Standard & Poor's Web-based credit analysis system, at www.ratingsdirect
It can also be found on Standard & Poor's public Web site at
www.standardandpoors.com; under Credit Ratings in the left navigation ba
select Find a Rating, then Credit Ratings Search. Alternatively, call on
the following Standard & Poor's numbers: Client Support Europe (44)
20-7176-7176; London Press Office Hotline (44) 20-7176-3605; Paris (33)
1-4420-6708; Frankfurt (49) 69-33-999-225; Stockholm (46) 8-440-5916; or
Moscow (7) 095-783-4017. Members of the media may also contact the Europ
Press Office via e-mail on: media_europe@standardandpoors.com.
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